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New procedures for access to the Milan Bergamo Airport terminal 

 

 
SACBO, the company that managers Milan Bergamo Airport, hereby announces that as of 

Thursday 18 November 2021, modifications will be made to the procedures for entering and exiting 
the terminal, with the reopening of some of the doors that have been closed since March 2020 and 
the simultaneous return to two-way traffic. 

In addition to doors 1 and 4, which are already operational and no longer restricted to one-way 
traffic, doors 0, 3 and 7 will also now be open. With the reopening of 5 doors, landside body-
temperature checks via thermal scanner will no longer take place and will be exclusively for departing 
passengers on entrance to the security check area, where it will be necessary to show a Green Pass. 
The temperature control system will remain in use for all airside access points for airport personnel. 

In order to guarantee the maintaining of normal safety and security levels for operations 
carried out in the public area of the airport, flows at check-in and security controls will be constantly 
monitored, with the possible limitation of access to these areas in respect for current anti-COVID 
regulations.  

In order to allow sanitisation operations to be carried out, access to the landside terminal may 
be subject to restrictions between midnight and 3 a.m. 

Body-temperature checks via thermal scanner will remain in force for passengers arriving from 
both Schengen and non-Schengen areas. 


